J. MARK RODGER direct tel.: 416-367-6190 direct fax: 416-361-7088 e-mail: mrodger@blgcanada.com

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS

March 20, 2008

DELIVERED BY E-MAIL

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Ontario Power Generation Inc. ("OPG") Application for Approval for

payment amount increases for Prescribed Generating Facilities

("the OPG Application")
OEB File No. EB-2007-0905

We are counsel to the Association of Major Power Consumers in Ontario ("AMPCO"). On March 14, 2008 we received extensive updates to OPG's pre-filed evidence. We continue to work through the changes to OPG's evidence reflected by this updated material but it has proven to be very time consuming and the updates reflect many significant changes to the information contained in the original Application.

At present the filing date for intervenor interrogatories to be submitted to OPG is Monday March 24, 2008. This updated information has required that AMPCO revisit and revise its interrogatories as appropriate and the new material is also generating further questions that require AMPCO's consideration. Accordingly, AMPCO requests an extension of one week, to Monday March 31, 2008, to file its interrogatories with OPG.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Yours very truly,

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS LLP

J. Mark Rodger

JMR/ld

Aontréal · Ottawa



Adam White, AMPCO President Copies to:

Donna Campbell, OEB counsel Michael A. Penny, OPG counsel Intervenors of Record

::ODMA\PCDOCS\TOR01\3772362\1